Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday  8pm on 6 February 2012 at 52, St. Margaret's Road.

Present: Colin Doubleday, Bob Robertson, Susanne Webb, Daphne Hardwick, Carole Bent, Kareen Boyd, Linda Kasmaty

1. Apologies: Rosemarie Phillips, Denise McMahon, Pete Cousins, Duncan Cunningham, Jackie Moyles.

2. Minutes of the last meeting were confirmed by Colin and seconded by Susanne.

3. Treasurer's Report

Treasurer's account: £1311.48 and the 30 day notice account: £600.16

4. Localism - introduction and questions

Jackie Moyles, our localism officer was invited to talk at this point, but was not able to attend the meeting to elucidate her role in the community. 

JM – to be invited to a future committee meet, post AGM.

5. AGM – checking agenda and on the day details.

People will be asked to sign in as they arrive at the Moose Hall, and be asked for a donation of £2 as subscription for the year. Hopefully most people will see this as a donation towards tea and biscuits.  CD to draft a sign in sheet with name, address and subscription paid.

We need to change the constitution so that committee members can be elected in at the AGM, but  the officers are elected by the committee. If members of the community don't like the chairperson, they can be voted out by the community. Secondly people who had not paid their subscriptions were not able to vote, we agreed this should be changed because we all belong to our association.

Colin has arranged to borrow radio mics, laptop and projector for donation of c£30-50. We will also have someone to set these up providing the owner of it does not need to perform at a children's party. We need to approach Pete just in case this happens.

Publicity- Swindon 105.5, a local radio station will come and do Vox Pops after the meeting. We will also approach the BBC, and the Adver have also said they'll come.

Keynote speech- Colin wants to talk about this being a time of great change, with many issues to deal with; he will say that we are keen to engage with ward councillors regarding our area and the way forward. He will also mention that a great deal of community spirit has been shown in the area over the Croft School, giving us a sound basis on which to move forward as an organisation with it's sights set firmly on the interests and concerns of people in our area. He will add in any comments from the police.

Speakers

We have Robert Buckland, our MP talking for 10 minutes about localism, he will have 5-10 minutes for questions.

Hustings

We decided to get a 'neutral person' to introduce the prospective councillors, maybe someone form the BBC or Toby Robson.

Prospective ward councillors standing at the may elections will have a chance to speak, each party will be allocated 4 minutes to speak. Councillors Foley and Bawden are moving to the Chiseldon Ward, so there will be Councillors Mattock, Bluh and Peter Mallinson for the Tories, Nadine Watts and Paul Dixon for Labour, and as UKIP candidate. Others standing for parties not mentioned have been invited but not accepted yet.

Tim North, our local PC will be invited as will the Fire Brigade, but to have a table and be there to meet and greet rather than speak because we don't want the speakers to go on too long.

We will then vote in the amendment to the constitution, and we decided all committee members should be up for re election, we will also ask for 3 more people to join the committee. If more people want to join, they will be invited to our next meeting. Daphne agreed to manage this part of the proceedings.

Logistics

We need to arrive at 9.00am, by 9.30am latest, for a 10am start to get 70 chairs out, help speakers to their seats.  There is a car park, but it won't be sufficient to house speakers and guests so we need someone to manage that. Colin has booked the Moose Hall from 9am- 1pm at a cost of £60. We agreed to have the bar open after the meeting as well as tea and biscuits being provided to encourage people to stay behind and chat.  Daphne agreed to organise sandwiches via her friend at £10 a plateful. We need to clarify the number of plates of sandwiches required.

A list of roles on the day and names will be distributed shortly – please advise CD urgently if you cannot take the role or cannot attend.

6. Leaflets and Distribution Plan

We agreed on a few amendments to the leaflets which will be available from Monday 13th February, but will not be handed out until 2 weeks before. Linda will organise the distribution of leaflets and contact Croft Resident's Association via Judith Randall-Sly to ensure they agree to us leafleting their area. Susanne will be on holiday in the period we want to hand out the leaflets so   will hand out her leaflets earlier than agreed.

This is what we agreed about areas people would deliver to:

Susanne -Signal Way and Strouds Close

Duncan  - Lakeside

Linda – Marlborough Road and Broome Manor Lane

Colin – flats around the Spot

Carole – St Margaret's Road,Winifred St and Marlborough Lane.

Bob _ Evelyn St and Hesketh Crescent

Rosemarie – Her area?

6. Croft Update

Carole said she is still seeking clarification about what was agreed at Planning Committee when permission was granted to build a permanent school on the Croft site. Did they agree to a 420 pupil school, or a 60 pupil school until traffic mitigation procedures are decided upon. The council officers and our ward councillors refuse to answer this question. The ward councillors will not talk to the media either in case there is a judicial review.

A.O.B.

Bob said the Planning time for the Corn Exchange is running out, an extension of the time to put plans together has been requested.

Colin informed us that Chris, son of Tracey will help with the website, anyone else is very welcome to help, it is our window, displaying what we do.

Carole told us about her Upmarket Garage sale on the 11th of March, more details to follow.

The meeting ended about 10.15pm

Date of next meeting: 5th March 8pm at Carole's house - The Old Nursery, Marlborough Lane, 

